


disorder and job training because the only program they know of is in a church adorned with 

Christian symbols. A single mother seeking parenting classes or after-school services for her 

children could be forced to receive those services from a faith-based provider that believes 

having children outside of marriage is a sin because she doesn’t have the resources to find 

another provider. 

 

At the same time these proposed rules would strip notice requirements and other religious 

freedom rights for beneficiaries, they also would add a requirement that the government provide 

written notice to faith-based organizations about their ability to get additional religious 

exemptions, including under the Religious Freedom Restoration Act (RFRA). This could pave 

the way for providers to refuse to provide key services and could open the door to discrimination 

in taxpayer-funded programs. 

 

In another effort to placate faith-based organizations, the proposed rules would expand the 

already existing and problematic religious exemption that permits government-funded providers 

to discriminate in employment with taxpayer funds. No one should be forced to conform to a 

religious litmus test to keep a government-funded job. The proposed regulations could allow 

providers to cite religion as a pretext for discriminating against people on other protected bases. 

Women, LGBTQ people, religious minorities, and the nonreligious are at the greatest risk for 

discrimination. 

 

The proposed rules also would strip religious freedom protections from people who use vouchers 

or “indirect aid programs” to access government social services. Voucher programs may contain 

religious content because beneficiaries are using them based on their own independent choice. 

The proposed regulations, however, would categorize programs as “indirect” even if they don’t 

offer at least one secular option from which to choose, as is required by the Constitution. The 

proposed rules would even allow providers in indirect programs to require people to participate 

in religious activities. Thus, a beneficiary in a voucher program could be given only religious 

providers to choose from and be forced to pray, participate in Bible studies, and attend worship 

services in a taxpayer-funded program. This clearly denies beneficiaries’ religious freedom and 

undercuts the existing Executive Order’s explicit protections against discrimination based on a 

participant’s religious beliefs, lack thereof, or their refusal to take part in a religious practice by 

requiring attendance at such a practice. 

 

Additionally, we are troubled by the Department of Education’s attempts to vastly expand the 

religious exemption under Title IX. Contrary to Congress’ intent to limit the exemption to 

educational institutions that are “controlled by a religious organization” and the clear language of 

the statute,[1] the Department of Education is trying to expand the exemption to schools whose 

relationship with a religious organization is tenuous or even nonexistent.[2] For example, the 

proposed rule would allow an educational entity to evade liability for unlawful sex 

discrimination simply by claiming that it “subscribes to specific moral beliefs or practices,” 

regardless of whether it is controlled by a religious organization or even has any religious 
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